MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, March 6, 2014
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut
Members Present:
Anthony Salius (by written proxy), Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Peter Brown, Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Antonio Donis (for Susan Hamilton), Tonya Lewis, Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Patrick O’Hara (for John Danaher), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Tasha Hunt

Court Support Services Division, Judicial Branch


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM
Minutes of the February 6, 2014 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:44 p.m.  The minutes of the February 6, 2014 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update from the Subcommittee on Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) (II)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte summarized the March 3rd meeting of the Subcommittee on DMC and handed out the updated Chart of DMC Projects. Subcommittee recommendations to the JJAC included: 
1. Market the patrol training to field training officers.

2. Gather information from Right Response CT Network grantees about continuing the Network.

3. Write up and monitor the use of the IDIR (Identification of Incident Reporting tool).

4. Complete the second Biennial Report with descriptions of the police and school staff curricula and The Color of Justice documentary.

5. Increase the number of outreach forums using The Color of Justice documentary to be conducted by the Connecticut Juvenile Justice Alliance including special forums for Department of Children and Families (DCF) regions and fund limited advertising of the JJAC and forums on CPTV.

6. Begin development of the Request for Proposals for the next DMC assessment study to use fiscal year 2014/2015 Judicial data, 2014 police data, and 2014 and 2015 DCF data.  Add to the study a component analyzing judges’ detention decisions and possibly juvenile probation officers violation of probation decisions.
7. Continue efforts to train the Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police curriculum.
Update on the School Attendance Program (III)

Ms. LaMotte distributed a brief synopsis of the University of Connecticut’s review of the literature concerning school attendance programs.  She reminded the JJAC that the school district members of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance had recommended at their fall retreat in November 2013 that the JJAC fund a model program for 2014/2015 and suggested a model funded in New Britain to reduce chronic non-attendance in kindergarten.  The literature review provided best practice components for any school attendance improvement model.  
Update on the Law Enforcement Training Program (IV)
Ms. LaMotte reported that there was no activity on this program until the budget and announcement process are approved by Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention (OJJDP).

Action on DMC and School Programs (V)
The JJAC unanimously approved an increase of $45,321 for the Connecticut Public Broadcasting Network for additional The Color of Justice forums through the Connecticut Juvenile Justice Alliance and some advertising of forums on CPTV.  The JJAC approved the School Attendance Program to focus on kindergarten and possibly grades 1 to 3 using best practices information and with an evaluation component through the University of Connecticut.  Applications from the School Attendance Program would be acted upon at the June JJAC meeting.
Action on Connecticut’s Application under the 2014 Title II Formula Grants Program (VI)
Ms. LaMotte reported that the OJJDP had not yet released the application materials for 2014 Title II Formula Grants Program so action was postponed.
Action on Extension Request for the 2012 Title II Formula Grant (VII)
The JJAC approved requesting from OJJDP an extension of one year to September 30, 2015 for the 2012 Title II Formula Grant.

Other Business (VIII)
The meeting was adjourned at 4:35 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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